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Ms. LeTourneau called the meeting to order at 2:35 pm with a welcome.  
Approval of Minutes from 10/02/08 Meeting:
Minutes from the August 7, 2008 TAG Meeting were unanimously approved with no corrections by all members present.
Discussion Points:

Rich Media Pilot Program Update
· Pilot program to identify and test the use of rich media in instruction was discussed and the following updates were provided by committee members.

· The “Tool Box” items have been identified.  Curtis Childress provided pricing for the Tool Box software.  It was noted that to purchase copies to put on each faculty participant’s computer would cost approximately $3,400 total.  Sylvia LeTourneau agreed that the initial purchase of software would be funded out of the ITS budget.  The cost of providing the software to the labs is estimated to be around $22,000.  Therefore, if the Colleges wanted to provide copies of the software in the labs for training purposes or use by other instructors, the Colleges would need to, independent from the Pilot Program, fund the purchase of the software for lab use.   Sylvia suggested that the software be loaded on lab computers temporarily for training purposes and then removed once the training was completed.  
· The training process for the Pilot Program was briefly discussed.  It was decided that TAG would need to revisit the topic and continue the discussion at a future meeting.
· The finalized list of faculty participants from SAC and SCC will need to be confirmed before the software is purchased.  Inclusion in the program is contingent on the agreement of participants to provide feedback on the effectiveness of the enriched media program including feedback on the products, support, training, and learning outcomes.  The structure and coordination of gathering the feedback will need to be determined.  
· TAG Committee members unanimously approved the purchase of the Pilot Program software, for the program participants only, using ITS funds.  Any additional copies of the software for use in labs would be purchased individually by the Colleges.  
Archiving Software
· Sylvia LeTourneau introduced and briefly discussed the issue of Email archiving software.  ITS is currently researching an outsourced archiving solution.  Archiving would only track Emails, public directories (H drive), and documents.  The estimated cost would be a one time fee of $60,000 and an annual maintenance fee of $15,000 to $20,000.  “Public Documents” would need to be defined.  The service would be provided externally.  Should the archiving not be outsourced, ITS would need to increase the storage (currently only 6 months) and frequency of back ups.  While the current practices meet legal requirements, if the district were to be sued and documents were required, the impact on ITS staff would be tremendous and could greatly impact the ability to provide service and support to the district.  There is currently no proposed time line to implement.  The topic will require further discuss at future TAG meetings.  
TAG Vision / Mission Statement & Goals
· Sylvia LeTourneau provided the Committee with a revise Vision & Mission Statement and Goals for the TAG Committee.  Each section was reviewed, discussed and revised.  The revamped document will be reviewed at the December meeting for final approval by the TAG Committee.  
Miscellaneous Discussions and Committee Updates
· VoIP System – Sylvia updated the Committee on the progress of the VoIP project.  
· The Board of Directors approved the purchase of the VoIP system from AT&T at the Monday, November 4, 2008 Board Meeting.  Bond money will be used to fund the purchase as it is not subject to budget cuts.   
· Step 1 of the VoIP Project will be to replace the UPS system over the Thanksgiving Holiday (November 27 through 30, 2008) in the SAC Data Center.  During this time period, there will be no access to Email, RSCCD Remote, computers, directories, etc.  The phones and voicemail at SAC and voicemail at District Office will not be functional.  SCC should retain phone and voicemail functions.  AT&T may be able to put a message for customers on the line saying that work is being done and to try back at a later time.  
· Step 2 of the VoIP Project is data closet remediation.  Data closets will need to be brought up to the standards required to support the VoIP system.  This includes new racks, pulling out and in some cases replacing outdated equipment, rewiring, installing UPS systems, etc.  The phone system will have an emergency power supply that will allow 15 minutes of use in the event of a power outage.  After 15 minutes, the phone system would not function.  There will continue to be a few strategically located “land lines” that are direct connect and would work in the event of a power outage, emergency or rolling blackout.  This phase of the project is currently out to bid.  
· Implementation is tentatively scheduled for Spring 2009.  The goal is to install phones in all classrooms.  The phones will have speakers and broadcast capabilities in the event of an emergency.  

· The implementation will include the purchase of replacement phones for every phone that the District currently has.  However, after the implementation, individual departments will be responsible for purchasing phones for new employees as part of their required equipment (e.g. desk, computer, office supplies, etc.) out of their budgets.

· Stand alone fax machines will continue to utilize a direct line and will not be utilizing the VoIP or network connection.
· SAC TAC Update – the Committee is looking at the computer skills of incoming students and whether technology skills should be included in competency and outcomes.  The question was raised as to what value SAC has brought to students.  The Committee has ID’d the issue to Curriculum.  

· SCC TAC Update – Issues of information consolidation, use of web to manage information and how to avoid information overload were discussed.

· Joint Cabinet – No new information or updates

· Faculty – No new information or updates

· ITS – No additional information or updates

· Other:

· It was noted that Distance Education should be added to the Committee Member update section of the TAG Agenda starting with the December meeting.

· It was requested that Sylvia LeTourneau provide the Committee with an update on the progress of the Datatel implementation at each meeting starting with the December meeting.  An agenda item should be added.

· It was suggested that an agenda item for the December TAG meeting be added to discuss the policy and procedures associated with posting proprietary video, including the ADA, copyright, etc. implications.  

· Problems were reported with the Exchange Server and Email service over the past two weeks. Sylvia LeTourneau will provide an update for the Committee at the December meeting as to the issues and what steps ITS has taken to resolve those issues.

Tasks
· ACTION ITEMS
· Add Distance Education to the Committee Member Update section of the TAG Agenda for the December meeting
· Add a Datatel Update as TAG Agenda item for the December meeting
· Add a TAG Agenda item to discuss the policy and procedure for posting proprietary video (including the ADA, copyright, etc. implications)
· Sylvia LeTourneau will do some additional research regarding the policies pertaining to the posting of proprietary video
· The TAG Mission / Vision Statement and Goals will be revised per the discussion and provided for final approval at the December meeting
· Sylvia LeTourneau will obtain an update on the issues pertaining to the Exchange server and Email service
08-09 TAG Meeting Schedule:
Thursday, December 4, 2008

2:30 – 4:00 pm
Exec. Conference Room (Dist. 114)

Thursday, January 8, 2009

3:00 – 4:30 pm
Santa Ana Room (Dist. 103)

Thursday, February 5, 2009

2:30 – 4:00 pm
Exec. Conference Room (Dist. 114)

Thursday, March 5,  2009

2:30 – 4:00 pm
Exec. Conference Room (Dist. 114)

Thursday, April 2, 2009

2:30 – 4:00 pm
Exec. Conference Room (Dist. 114)

Thursday, May 7, 2009

2:30 – 4:00 pm
Exec. Conference Room (Dist. 114)

Thursday, June 4, 2009

2:30 – 4:00 pm
Exec. Conference Room (Dist. 114)

Thursday, July 2, 2009

2:30 – 4:00 pm
Exec. Conference Room (Dist. 114)

Thursday, August 6, 2009

2:30 – 4:00 pm
Exec. Conference Room (Dist. 114)

Ms. LeTourneau adjourned the meeting at 4:04 pm.

